City of Hebron kstates Minutes
City Community Center
December 1, 2009
7:00 p.m.

Present: Mayor Clark, Commissioners Forshee, Duddy, Tucker, Clerk Picheo, Magistrate Joe Laswell Tom Barr from the Pioneer News and
12 guests.

wamnutes: Motion to approve the November 3, 2009 minutes was made by Comm. Tucker and was seconded by Comm. Duddy; Passed 3/0.

Budget: A copy of the monthly budget statement was handed out and reviewed. Motion to pay monthly bills was made by Comm. Duddy
and seconded by Comm. Tucker; Motion Passed 3/0.

Officer’s Report: Officer Leroy reported a total of 13 visits for November with 20 hours worked. He reported on 5 traffic stops (3 for
speeding and 2 for avoiding a stop sign). Officer Leroy reported on the arrest of a resident connected with a burglary ring and also reported
on a truck that was stolen from a resident’s yard at 3511 West Hebron Lane.

Mayor Clark thanked Officer Leroy for his help with reinstalling the city’s mailbox and donating the pipe.

Officer Cook reported a total of 11 tours for November with 20 hours worked. Officer Cook reported on damage at the Kinder Care daycare
yard. Officer Cook stated that the video from the daycare did not produce a license plate or a clear picture of the crime.

Guest Speaker: David Eaton gave a quick bio on himself and explained that he was running for State Senate for Shelbyville, Spencer &
Bullitt Counties.

Old Business: Mayor Clark led a discussion on the no solicitation ordinance. Comm. Tucker raised a concern regarding the accessibility of
getting a permit. A guest spoke (from Edwards Jones) and raised a concern on passing the ordinance. He explained that his business has
grown due to the door to door, eye to eye approach. He also stated that if a person had a “no solicitation” sign up then he would not approach
the house.

Another resident spoke up and stated that there are several widows in the neighborhood or husbands who worked odd hours and who feel
uncomfortable to have someone knocking on the door that they do not know. Mayor Clark and the council agreed to talk with other residents
to get their feelings on the ordinance. Comm. Tucker made a motion to table the ordinance and was seconded by Comm. Duddy; Passed 4/0.

Mayor Clark stated that he had contacted Dirt Design regarding the problem across from the Community Center on Burkland Blvd. Mayor
rark said that Dirt Design told him that they would be out to take a look at the situation.

Clerk Picheo explained to the council that 137 tax bills that have not been paid.
Mayor Clark explained to the council that the resident who had a complaint on the property on Burkland has been resolved and looks much

better.

New Business: Mayor Clark asked the council if everyone was ok with using Blade Magic for the snow removal. The council agreed.
Mayor Clark led a discussion on seeding the ditch on the lot on Burkland to make it look beter so it can be mowed. Comm. Tucker agreed.
The council decided to wait until spring to fix the ditch.

Motion to adjourn the meeting at 7:45 pm was made by Comm. Tucker and seconded by Comm. Forshee Passed 3/0.



